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The Australian Healthcare and Hospitals Association (AHHA) today welcomed the final report from the National Health and Hospitals Reform Commission but warned that expert input from the hospital sector is required to ensure the recommendations can be implemented successfully. 

The AHHA is the peak national body representing public hospitals, area health services, community health centres and public aged care providers.

"The Report from the NHHRC highlights the main problems with our health care system, including a lack of coordination between sectors, an inadequate focus on prevention and inefficiencies at many levels," Ms Prue Power, Executive Director, said.  
"AHHA supports the strong focus in the Report on addressing these problems and in improving access and equity issues in key areas, such as mental health, Indigenous health and dental care. 

"We are committed to working with governments at all levels to implement the recommendations in the report to ensure they deliver the intended benefits.   Hospitals are very complex and it is essential that hospital managers, senior clinicians and peak bodies with expertise in this area are closely involved in the implementation to avoid adverse unforeseen effects.  
"AHHA has expert policy groups already working in many of the areas addressed by the Report, including demand on public hospitals, ehealth, workforce, health system integration and dental care.  These groups can provide valuable practical advice on the implementation of the Report recommendations. 

"AHHA welcomes the focus in the report on public hospitals and the recognition of the increasing pressure placed on hospitals to meet the community's need for care.  We support the range of measures proposed to reduce this pressure through focusing on better preventive care in the community and strengthening coordination between health care providers.
"Our members also support funding changes which will enable the sector to respond to the growing demand for care and accountability measures which reflect the diverse and complex mix of activities undertaken by public hospitals. 
"AHHA congratulates the NHHRC on its final report and looks forward to working with governments and other stakeholders to ensure that the goal of a fair, efficient and sustainable health system can be achieved," Ms Power said.

Contact:  Ms Prue Power 0417 419 857
Health reforms need expert treatment





  








